
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE          October 11, 2012 

Recovered Stolen Property 

Towns County Sheriff’s office, together with Hiawassee Police Department, received 

information concerning a collection of alleged stolen property within Towns County.   

The items, mostly electronics, were thought to be from Wal-Mart in Union County.  Lt. 

Brian Wilson of TCSO and Chief Jimmy Wright of Hiawassee PD contacted a Union 

County investigator to assist in the follow up.  

Upon follow up investigation at a residence off Hwy. 75 South in Towns County, Lt. 

Wilson, Chief Wright, and a Union County investigator did locate several brand new 

electronic items to include two flat screen TV’s, a computer, two stereo systems, a blue-

ray home entertainment center, and many other electronic items, all new and in their 

boxes.  

Officers on scene did take property into their custody as evidence to return to its rightful 

owner.  Warrants are being sought from both Towns and Union County relating to this 

incident.  As of press time, investigators are withholding names until arrests are made. 

 


